
Regular Meeting of the Management Committee of UWSA Day Care 
Minutes for March 27, 2025 @ 4:30pm



In Attendance:
· Kim Paz (Chair)*
· Justin Friesen (Vice-Chair; chaired meeting) 
· Erin Panchuk*
· Brandon Deamel*
· Nadine Vroom*
· Marcela Castro Montanares*
· Robyn Liddle*
· Ted Turner (UWSA Staff)*
· Ioulia Berdnikova (Daycare Director)
· Yeojin Lee (Daycare Staff)
* via Zoom

Regrets:
· Joshua Hofmeister (Treasurer)
· Vanessa Wiedeman (Secretary)
· Annie Laser
· Chelsea Drane
· Sarah Reilly


1.0   Start Meeting
1.1 Call Meeting to Order by Justin @ 4:37

2.0 Agenda and Minutes Approval
2.1 March 27, 2025 Agenda (Kim/Robyn, approved)
2.2 February 13, 2025 Minutes (Kim/Erin, approved)

3.0  Reports
3.1 Daycare’s Director report
3.2 Financial update: n/a

4.0 New Business
4.1 Updates about daycare review & restructuring process (Ted, Justin)
4.2 Daycare’s annual meeting: April 15 @ 5:45 (date/agenda approved by consensus)
4.3 ECE Week April 28 – May 2, 2025
4.4 Panic buttons project
· Motion: To move forward with the project, seeking funding from the university or external sources, and to fund with operating funds if not. (Kim/Robyn, carried)
5.0 In-Camera
5.1 Nothing in-camera

6.0 Next Meeting Date & Adjournment
6.1 Next Meeting Date: April 24, 2025 @ 4:30
6.2 Adjournment


Ioulia’s Notes March 2025

Enrollment
· We are at 102.12% enrollment 
· Wait list is growing. We add several children to the list daily.
· Beginning of March, we accepted a new child for 3 days a week util end of June to accommodate classes. Dad is a student of the UofW.
Staff update
· There are 39 staff on a payroll now. This number includes one staff (ECE III) on the long-term disability and another ECE III on a family leave.
· Maria and Lan are enrolled at the workplace program at RRC. 
· Jannette and Navjot working on CBA PLAR program through ELCC.
· 2 ECEs are taking Developmental Studies courses. Also, one more ECE III is in a process of returning to the university.
· Staff meeting was on March 11. We reviewed videos for the upcoming URIS training and had individual team meetings. 
· We have one student in PS 6 from Louis Riel School division.
Other items
· All grant reports were submitted. We do not have outstanding grants.
· We are still waiting for an update on the Winnipeg foundation grand for the SLP program (September 2025 – May 2026)
· I am waiting an update on the summer student grant.
· We did not receive a multi year grant from the Winnipeg foundation.
· Emergency doors in PS 3 and 4 are installed.

Program
We continue with speech and language program, yoga sessions, guitar Garry and Dee entertainment and music with Margo. 
Children from PS 1,2,3,4,5 and 6 went to the MTYP to see ‘Gruffalo” play.
We celebrated Grandparent’s day on March 21, 2025
Children celebrated St. Patrick’s day.

Room 4, 5, 6 (presented by Julianna C.) 
During the month of March, we have begun to look at some things that happen at spring time. We planted seeds to watch them grow.
We celebrated St Patrick’s Day by wearing green and enjoying some Leprechaun shenanigans. ( Hunting for coins that they had left behind) we also enjoyed a cute snack with Hello, whipped cream, and rainbow candy.
We each took a turn to bake/no bake a treat to share with all of room 4,5,6. Thank you to all the cooks. 
We are continuing to welcome in Spring with a variety of crafts and science experiments.
We are also counting our Indigenous teaching with some of our favorites from the 7 sacred animals and moving into the Medicine wheel teaching. 
Of course, we also enjoy having Guitar Gary, Deanna for Music, Margo for Music, and Yoga with Cathy.
Our field trip to MTYP to see Gruffalo’s child was a huge success! We all loved the characters as they acted out the story. 
We also celebrated Elderbeary Day, inviting our Grandparents and parents to enjoy together. We had a photo booth to remember the day. We had each of the children introduce their rooms to their Grandparents and to enjoy a light dessert together.

Room 1,2,3 (presented by Arlene T.) 

PS123 has thoroughly been enjoying the milder weather as we have been able to finally get outdoors and to the RecPlex, Community gym. 
On Monday March 17th PS123 children participated in St.Patricks Day activities such a scavenger hunt, shamrock arts and crafts and several children participated in wearing the colour green. 
On Friday March 21st, in recognition of Elderbeary Day, we invited our children’s grandparents to come read a book or two, and spend time with their grandchildren in their rooms along with enjoying some refreshments in our board room.
On Wednesday March 26th, PS123 has a field trip to MTYP to watch The Gruffalo show.  Part of this field trip includes several children’s first-time experience riding on a school bus.

Infant / toddlers program (presented by Yeojin L.)
Preschool:
Our preschool room children were all looking forward to and hoping for warmer weather.  They were reading books about spring time and learned about all the different animals that were born in spring.  They also did a science experiment about rain clouds.  Our preschoolers loved music and dance, so the staff did activities with them that celebrated music and dance.  They did activities like musical sticks, dancing with bean bags, and our own Guitar Rhoda even played music for the children to sing and dance along to.  For St, Patrick's day, we baked Irish bread and cookies.  They turned out great and were so delicious!  Elderberry day was so great!  We had many grandparents come in for Elderbeary day.  The children were so happy to spend the day with their grandparents.
Infants:
March was another fun and busy month for our infant rooms.  Our infants were interested in animals so we had printouts of animals for our children to interact with.  They glued the printouts onto construction paper and even created their own versions of the animals from their imagination.  It was great to see how much fun the children were having and seeing all of the unique creations they came up with.  We also had a lot of fun with the animal sensory bin.  There were colorful pom-poms and different kinds of yarn and wool that the children cut into strips.  The children enjoyed exploring and playing with all of the items in the sensory bin while we talked about all of the different kinds of animals.  The children were also interested in balls so we played all sorts of gamers with balls.  We talked about the different sizes, colors and textures of the balls.  The infants were also introduced to different shapes through playing with soft blocks.  We celebrated St. Patrick's Day by doing an art activity where we decorated shamrocks.  Our infants also enjoyed celebrating Elderbeary day.  It was great to see all of the grandparents at the daycare.  The children were really happy to spend time with their grandparents at the daycare
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